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City of Chicago
Richard M. Daley, Mayor

Department of Environment

Suzanne Malec-McKenna
Commissioner

Twenty-filth Floor

30 North LaSalle Street
Chicago, Illinois 60602-2575
(312) 744-7606 (Voice)
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(312) 744-3586 (TTY)
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BUILDING CHICAGO TOGETHER

October 30, 2009

Mr. Richard L. Rodriguez, President

Mr. Jeffrey Busby, General Manager, Strategic Planning
Chicago Transit Authority

P.O. Box 7602

Chicago, IL 60680-7602

Dear Messrs. Rodriguez and Busby:

The Department of Environment (DOE) appreciates the opportunity to
comment on the proposed extension of the Chicago Transit Authority

(CTA) Red and Orange Lines. We are supportive of both projects and
the increased service to currently under-supported communities.

Three sections follow; the first is a list that applies to both projects, the
second focuses on the Red Line, and the third on the Orange Line.

BOTH PROJECTS
Please evaluate:
e Recycling opportunities at stations and parking areas
e Alternative energy options including solar, solar thermal, wind
and more to provide electricity and heating / cooling where
needed
e Opportunities to install solar arrays (on rooftops, large expanses,
etc.) to return energy to the grid
e Reduction of light pollution through the use of downward-facing
lighting
e Compliance with the city’s stormwater ordinance, including
using bioswales, rain barrels and other methods to reduce the
first flush of water into the sewer system
Native landscapes requiring little to no irrigation
Green roofs on any facilities
Bicycle access and parking
Permeable paving for the Park-N-Ride areas
Preferred parking for fuel-efficient vehicles
Charging stations for electric vehicles
The City’s new Soil and Rubble Reuse Intergovernmental
Agreement applicability — extensive reuse of materials during
demolition and construction could be possible
e [Impacts to wildlife or other important natural resources




RED LINE

DOE will be constructing the Ford Calumet Environmental Center, a 38,000 square foot
environmental education facility near 130" and Torrence in Chicago. We are supportive
of a joint Metra / CTA station at 115™ Street and are very interested in the possibility of
an intermodal connection between NicTD/South Shore Line and CTA at 130" Street.
These joint stations would allow residents from Indiana and the suburbs to easily gain
access to our Center. We would also invite discussion around a bus turnaround at the
Center for the 130™ and Torrence buses or other buses with similar routes.

ORANGE LINE

Of particular concern to DOE are issues relating to neighborhood compatibility and
environmental justice, primarily in relation to historical and/or privately owned parcels
that may need to be acquired for the project. DOE would also be interested in a detailed
evaluation of noise and vibration, including additive effects associated with Midway
airport operations, to determine how such issues will affect neighboring properties.

We offer our support and assistance with any of our comments as appropriate. Thank you
for the opportunity to comment on these important projects.

Sincerely,

Suzanne Malec-McKenna

Commissioner
ce! Nicole Kamins
Kevin Laberge

SMM/NRWQ/nlk
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Cheever, Kim

From: Red Extension [redextension @transitchicago.com]

Sent:  Wednesday, November 04, 2009 4:47 PM

To: Peters, Melissa

Cc: Kornblatt, Helene B.

Subject: FW: Request for Comments -- Department of Streets and Sanitation - Proposed Red Line Expansion

From: StreetsAndSan [streetsandsan@cityofchicago.org]

Sent: Monday, November 02, 2009 2:39 PM

To: Red Extension

Cc: Ernst, Jonathan

Subject: Request for Comments -- Department of Streets and Sanitation - Proposed Red Line Expansion

Mr. Jeffrey Busby

General Manager, Strategic Planning
Chicago Transit Authority
RedExtension@transitchicago.com
OrangeExtension@transitchicago.com

Dear Mr. Busby:

I am writing in response to your request for comments regarding the environmental reviews that will take place pertinent to the
potential expansions of the Red and Orange Lines of the Chicago Transit Authority.

For both projects, the City of Chicago’s Department of Streets and Sanitation (DSS) would like the review committee to consider
the following comments and concerns regarding the expansions during the environmental review process:

1. The location of any street lights that will need to be removed or relocated as a result of the new lines;

2. An analysis of the affect these elevated concrete supports will have on street level lighting and any steps that will be taken to
supplement street lighting in these areas, i.e. CTA-provided lighting on the underside of the elevated line;

3. The location of any public way trees that will need to be removed as a result of the new lines or the construction activity and
a replacement strategy for those lost trees;

4. The level of assistance the CTA expects to request from DSS for services such as street "No Parking" postings and the towing
of illegally parked vehicles during the construction phase of these projects;

5. The creation of a rodent abatement plan for the affected land which includes required sign-offs by the DSS’s Bureau of
Rodent Control prior to construction;

6. A plan for the proper storage, removal and recycling of all construction and demolition debris in accordance with all City of
Chicago ordinances; and

7. A commitment to having platform level recycling containers and space at street level for the storage of recyclables prior to
being separately collected from the garbage.

Thank you for your consideration of these issues

Sincerely,
(SIGNED)
Thomas G. Byrne

Commissioner
Department of Streets and Sanitation
TGB:je:lps

EMAIL/Busby.CTA.email.environmental review

cc: Jonathan Ernst

11/9/2009
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CHICAGO HOUSING AUTHORITY

Martin Nesbitt

Chairperson November 2, 2009

Board of Commissioners Jetfey Bushy , .
Hallie Amey Geperal Manag_er, Stratc?glc Planning
Deverra Beverly Chicago Transit Authority

Dr. Mildred Harris P.0O. Box 7602

Michael Ivers :

Myra King Chicago, IL 60680-7602

Carlos Ponce

M. Bridget Reidy Dear Mr. Busby:

Sandra Young
In response to the Environmental Impact Statement Scoping Information

Lewis A. Jordan regarding Connecting 95" Street Station to 130" Street, The Chicago Housing
Chief Executive Oficer Authority (CHA) would like to express strong support for the Red Line
Extension Locally Preferred Alternative.

Scott W. Ammarell

General Counsel This alternative extension would improve public transportation and citywide

accessibility for residents and workers of the South Side. Particularly, this
extension would allow greater public transportation and a Red Line stop near
the Altgeld Gardens residential development which is located on the far South
Side near the Riverdale community. The 190-acre Altgeld Gardens is
comprised of 17 blocks of 225 two-story row houses with 1,953 family units
and its full rehabilitation is scheduled to be completed in 2014. The CHA
would like to add that the Red Line Extension Locally Preferred Alternative
would have a tremendous positive impact for the families living at Altgeld
Gardens who would certainly benefit from utilizing this proposed extension.

The CHA looks forward to this Chicago Transit Authority targeted project and
hopes that we can be of support throughout the process of the Red Line
Extension.

Sincerely,

Chief Executive Officer

60 E. Van Buren Street - Chicago, lllinois 60605-1207 - (312) 742-8500 - www.thecha.org



Cheever, Kim

From: Peters, Melissa [PetersMe @ cdm.com]

Sent: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 8:21 AM
To: Cheever, Kim
Subject: FW: Attn ; Jeff Busby

Attachments: cta expansion.doc

Note that this is an agency comment.

From: Orange Extension [mailto:OrangeExtension@transitchicago.com]
Sent: Monday, October 05, 2009 4:45 PM

To: Peters, Melissa

Cc: Kornblatt, Helene B.

Subject: FW: Attn ; Jeff Busby

From: Harmon, Mark A. [Mark.Harmon@chicagopolice.org]
Sent: Monday, October 05, 2009 9:18 AM

To: 'redextension@transitchicago.om'

Cc: Orange Extension

Subject: Attn ; Jeff Busby

Sorry for the delay

Lt Mark Harmon

10/8/2009



BUREAU OF PATROL 1 October 2009

TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

Jeffrey Busby

General Manager
Strategic Planning
Chicago Transit Authority

Mark Harmon
Commanding Officer
Bureau of Patrol Administration

CTA Extension Projects

Bureau of Patrol is listing the following concerns/issues to be addressed in regards to
the Red and Orange line extension projects:

Federal funding for an overtime initiative similar to the Dan Ryan extension
project. Overall security for the project will over burden regular patrol duties. Site
and personnel security should be covered separately from day to day operations.

Remote and somewhat concealed access points and locations pose security
issues.

Additional traffic issues need to be addressed with proposed right of way going to
CTA. There will also be additional vehicles being utilized to begin the shuttle
service to proposed new destinations.

More Chicago Police Department members will need to be rail certified with the
proximity of the rail system to the designated patrol areas.

Proposed expansion of the 95" St terminal poses many traffic and security
issues. Currently the terminal is one of the busiest rail locations for police
service. This would be greatly affected by reduced parking and increased foot
and vehicular traffic.



ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

1021 North Grand Avenue East, P.O. Box 19276, Springfield, Hllinois 62794-9276 e (217) 782-2829
James R. Thompson Center, 100 West Randolph, Suite 11-300, Chicago, IL 60601 # (312) 814-6026

PAT QUINN, GOVERNOR DouGLAs P. Scott, DIRECTOR

217-782-0547

September 28, 2009

Mr. John Paquet

Vice President

Planning and Development
Chicago Transit Authority
567 West Lake Street
Chicago, IL 60661-1498

Dear Mr. Paquet:

We have reviewed the information concerning an Environmental Impact Statement project
for the proposed Red Line Extension to serve the South Suburban residents. This project also
includes improvements to the 95™ Street Station terminal.

The Agency has no objections to the project; however a construction site activity stormwater
NPDES permit will be required from the Division of Water Pollution Control. Also, please
contact The U. S. Army Corps of Engineers for any permit requirements if there arc any stream
crossings that require dredge and fill activities in the waterway.

If you have need for an Environmental Review in the future, please submit your information to:
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency, Deputy Director’s Office/MC #1,
PO Box 19276, Springfield, Illinois 62794-9276, ATTN: DiAnne Schuerman

Sincerely,
\M
sa Bonnett
Acting Deputy Director
Rockford e 4302 N. Main St., Rockford, IL 61103 e (815) 987-7760 Des Plaines » 9511 W. Harrison St.,, Des Plaines, IL 60016 ® (847) 294-4000
Elgin ® 595 S State, Elgin, IL 60123 » (847) 608-3131 Peoria ® 5415 N. University St, Peoria, IL 61614 {309) 693-5463
Bureau of Land — Peoria ® 7620 N. University St,, Peoria, IL 61614 e (309) 693-5462 Champaign ¢ 2125 S. First St, Champaign, IL 61820  (217) 278-5800
Collinsville @ 2009 Mall Street, Collinsville, IL 62234 e {618) 346-5120 Marion 2309 W. Main St., Suite 116, Marion, IL 62959  (618) 993-7200

Printed on Recycled Paper



Cheever, Kim

From: Red Extension [redextension@transitchicago.com]
Sent:  Monday, October 12, 2009 4:35 PM

To: Peters, Melissa

Cc: Kornblatt, Helene B.

Subject: FW: lllinois State Police concerns

From: Anthony_Lupo@isp.state.il.us [Anthony_Iupo@isp.state.il.us]
Sent: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 11:14 AM

To: Red Extension; Yellow Extension; Orange Extension

Cc: mark.harmon @chicagopolice.org

Subject: Illinois State Police concerns

As we discussed in the Scoping meeting on September 23, 2009. Below
is details a few concerns we had and would like them looked at during the
preliminary phase:

FIRST RESPONDERS

Will the construction area be easily accessible for First Responders
to respond to any type of emergency? With the tracks being elevated, will
there be an easy on/off for personnel?

SECURITY

If the Contractor desires additional police officer services of
Illinois State Police (ISP), District Chicago, for enforcement, traffic
control, and/or security, ISP personnel will, as available, provide police
services on a hireback basis. During this time, ISP officers will provide
a visible State Police presence, provide general police services and take
enforcement action as appropriate in and around the site of the program.
We will govern all areas on the expressways or on state owned property. To
secure the above, the Contractor would have to sign a binding contract
detailing all the specifics with the State of Illinois.

If you should have any questions or need additional information,
please do not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully,

Lieutenant Tony Lupo
District Chicago
Administrative Command
Office 847 294 4655

Fax 847 294 4440

Cell 708 932 9347

10/14/2009
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From: Red Extension [redextension @transitchicago.com]
Sent:  Thursday, October 29, 2009 8:35 AM
To: Peters, Melissa
Cc: Kornblatt, Helene B.
Subject: FW: Red line EIS scoping comments

From: David Tomzik [David.Tomzik@Pacebus.com]
Sent: Tuesday, October 27, 2009 9:12 AM

To: Red Extension

Subject: Red line EIS scoping comments

Pace scoping comments regarding CTA Red Line Extension Environmental Impact Statement

Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment on the scoping of the Environmental Impact Statement for the Red Line
extension. Below are comments regarding the proposed project alternatives and potential environmental impacts relating to the

proposed extension between 95 Street Station and 130" Street.

Pace supports the rail extension of the Red Line from the current terminus at 95 Street Station to 130" Street

In compliance with the lllinois Auditor General's recommendation to reduce CTA & Pace overlapping service and
provide greater suburban market coverage area, Pace intends to restructure various south suburban routes operating
on Halsted and King Drive which now serve the Red Line 95" Street Station. Additional planning development and
review would be required to determine the most optimal station(s) to serve on either alignment.

» Arterial roadway access to/from the proposed station(s) served by connecting bus services will require further review
including issues such as railroad grade crossings, street parking, and intersection improvements to accommodate bus

movements.

¢ Pace requests participation in the planning development and design of the proposed station facilities served by both
fixed route and Regional ADA Paratransit services. Design should include sufficient bays to accommodate Pace and
CTA bus routes, Regional ADA Paratransit, operator facilities, passenger information as well as bus priority access such
as Transit Signal Priority or bus activated signals to allow buses to enter/exit the terminal with minimal congestion.

We look forward to participating in this regional planning process.

David Tomzik

Manager, Long Range Planning
Pace Suburban Bus Service
550 W. Algonquin Road
Arlington Heights, IL 60005
847 228-2463

fax 847 228-2330

david.tomzik @ pacebus.com

11/9/2009



City of Chicago
Richard M. Daley, Mayor

Department of Environment

Suzanne Malec-McKenna
Commissioner

Twenty-filth Floor

30 North LaSalle Street
Chicago, Illinois 60602-2575
(312) 744-7606 (Voice)
(312) 744-6451 (FAX)
(312) 744-3586 (TTY)

hutp:/fwww.cityolchicago.org

i ; .
BUILDING CHICAGO TOGETHER

October 30, 2009

Mr. Richard L. Rodriguez, President

Mr. Jeffrey Busby, General Manager, Strategic Planning
Chicago Transit Authority

P.O. Box 7602

Chicago, IL 60680-7602

Dear Messrs. Rodriguez and Busby:

The Department of Environment (DOE) appreciates the opportunity to
comment on the proposed extension of the Chicago Transit Authority

(CTA) Red and Orange Lines. We are supportive of both projects and
the increased service to currently under-supported communities.

Three sections follow; the first is a list that applies to both projects, the
second focuses on the Red Line, and the third on the Orange Line.

BOTH PROJECTS
Please evaluate:
e Recycling opportunities at stations and parking areas
e Alternative energy options including solar, solar thermal, wind
and more to provide electricity and heating / cooling where
needed
e Opportunities to install solar arrays (on rooftops, large expanses,
etc.) to return energy to the grid
e Reduction of light pollution through the use of downward-facing
lighting
e Compliance with the city’s stormwater ordinance, including
using bioswales, rain barrels and other methods to reduce the
first flush of water into the sewer system
Native landscapes requiring little to no irrigation
Green roofs on any facilities
Bicycle access and parking
Permeable paving for the Park-N-Ride areas
Preferred parking for fuel-efficient vehicles
Charging stations for electric vehicles
The City’s new Soil and Rubble Reuse Intergovernmental
Agreement applicability — extensive reuse of materials during
demolition and construction could be possible
e [Impacts to wildlife or other important natural resources




RED LINE

DOE will be constructing the Ford Calumet Environmental Center, a 38,000 square foot
environmental education facility near 130" and Torrence in Chicago. We are supportive
of a joint Metra / CTA station at 115™ Street and are very interested in the possibility of
an intermodal connection between NicTD/South Shore Line and CTA at 130" Street.
These joint stations would allow residents from Indiana and the suburbs to easily gain
access to our Center. We would also invite discussion around a bus turnaround at the
Center for the 130™ and Torrence buses or other buses with similar routes.

ORANGE LINE

Of particular concern to DOE are issues relating to neighborhood compatibility and
environmental justice, primarily in relation to historical and/or privately owned parcels
that may need to be acquired for the project. DOE would also be interested in a detailed
evaluation of noise and vibration, including additive effects associated with Midway
airport operations, to determine how such issues will affect neighboring properties.

We offer our support and assistance with any of our comments as appropriate. Thank you
for the opportunity to comment on these important projects.

Sincerely,

Suzanne Malec-McKenna

Commissioner
ce! Nicole Kamins
Kevin Laberge

SMM/NRWQ/nlk
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Cheever, Kim

From: Red Extension [redextension @transitchicago.com]

Sent:  Wednesday, November 04, 2009 4:47 PM

To: Peters, Melissa

Cc: Kornblatt, Helene B.

Subject: FW: Request for Comments -- Department of Streets and Sanitation - Proposed Red Line Expansion

From: StreetsAndSan [streetsandsan@cityofchicago.org]

Sent: Monday, November 02, 2009 2:39 PM

To: Red Extension

Cc: Ernst, Jonathan

Subject: Request for Comments -- Department of Streets and Sanitation - Proposed Red Line Expansion

Mr. Jeffrey Busby

General Manager, Strategic Planning
Chicago Transit Authority
RedExtension@transitchicago.com
OrangeExtension@transitchicago.com

Dear Mr. Busby:

I am writing in response to your request for comments regarding the environmental reviews that will take place pertinent to the
potential expansions of the Red and Orange Lines of the Chicago Transit Authority.

For both projects, the City of Chicago’s Department of Streets and Sanitation (DSS) would like the review committee to consider
the following comments and concerns regarding the expansions during the environmental review process:

1. The location of any street lights that will need to be removed or relocated as a result of the new lines;

2. An analysis of the affect these elevated concrete supports will have on street level lighting and any steps that will be taken to
supplement street lighting in these areas, i.e. CTA-provided lighting on the underside of the elevated line;

3. The location of any public way trees that will need to be removed as a result of the new lines or the construction activity and
a replacement strategy for those lost trees;

4. The level of assistance the CTA expects to request from DSS for services such as street "No Parking" postings and the towing
of illegally parked vehicles during the construction phase of these projects;

5. The creation of a rodent abatement plan for the affected land which includes required sign-offs by the DSS’s Bureau of
Rodent Control prior to construction;

6. A plan for the proper storage, removal and recycling of all construction and demolition debris in accordance with all City of
Chicago ordinances; and

7. A commitment to having platform level recycling containers and space at street level for the storage of recyclables prior to
being separately collected from the garbage.

Thank you for your consideration of these issues

Sincerely,
(SIGNED)
Thomas G. Byrne

Commissioner
Department of Streets and Sanitation
TGB:je:lps

EMAIL/Busby.CTA.email.environmental review

cc: Jonathan Ernst

11/9/2009
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CHICAGO HOUSING AUTHORITY

Martin Nesbitt

Chairperson November 2, 2009

Board of Commissioners Jetfey Bushy , .
Hallie Amey Geperal Manag_er, Stratc?glc Planning
Deverra Beverly Chicago Transit Authority

Dr. Mildred Harris P.0O. Box 7602

Michael Ivers :

Myra King Chicago, IL 60680-7602

Carlos Ponce

M. Bridget Reidy Dear Mr. Busby:

Sandra Young
In response to the Environmental Impact Statement Scoping Information

Lewis A. Jordan regarding Connecting 95" Street Station to 130" Street, The Chicago Housing
Chief Executive Oficer Authority (CHA) would like to express strong support for the Red Line
Extension Locally Preferred Alternative.

Scott W. Ammarell

General Counsel This alternative extension would improve public transportation and citywide

accessibility for residents and workers of the South Side. Particularly, this
extension would allow greater public transportation and a Red Line stop near
the Altgeld Gardens residential development which is located on the far South
Side near the Riverdale community. The 190-acre Altgeld Gardens is
comprised of 17 blocks of 225 two-story row houses with 1,953 family units
and its full rehabilitation is scheduled to be completed in 2014. The CHA
would like to add that the Red Line Extension Locally Preferred Alternative
would have a tremendous positive impact for the families living at Altgeld
Gardens who would certainly benefit from utilizing this proposed extension.

The CHA looks forward to this Chicago Transit Authority targeted project and
hopes that we can be of support throughout the process of the Red Line
Extension.

Sincerely,

Chief Executive Officer

60 E. Van Buren Street - Chicago, lllinois 60605-1207 - (312) 742-8500 - www.thecha.org



Cheever, Kim

From: Peters, Melissa [PetersMe @ cdm.com]

Sent: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 8:21 AM
To: Cheever, Kim
Subject: FW: Attn ; Jeff Busby

Attachments: cta expansion.doc

Note that this is an agency comment.

From: Orange Extension [mailto:OrangeExtension@transitchicago.com]
Sent: Monday, October 05, 2009 4:45 PM

To: Peters, Melissa

Cc: Kornblatt, Helene B.

Subject: FW: Attn ; Jeff Busby

From: Harmon, Mark A. [Mark.Harmon@chicagopolice.org]
Sent: Monday, October 05, 2009 9:18 AM

To: 'redextension@transitchicago.om'

Cc: Orange Extension

Subject: Attn ; Jeff Busby

Sorry for the delay

Lt Mark Harmon

10/8/2009



BUREAU OF PATROL 1 October 2009

TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

Jeffrey Busby

General Manager
Strategic Planning
Chicago Transit Authority

Mark Harmon
Commanding Officer
Bureau of Patrol Administration

CTA Extension Projects

Bureau of Patrol is listing the following concerns/issues to be addressed in regards to
the Red and Orange line extension projects:

Federal funding for an overtime initiative similar to the Dan Ryan extension
project. Overall security for the project will over burden regular patrol duties. Site
and personnel security should be covered separately from day to day operations.

Remote and somewhat concealed access points and locations pose security
issues.

Additional traffic issues need to be addressed with proposed right of way going to
CTA. There will also be additional vehicles being utilized to begin the shuttle
service to proposed new destinations.

More Chicago Police Department members will need to be rail certified with the
proximity of the rail system to the designated patrol areas.

Proposed expansion of the 95" St terminal poses many traffic and security
issues. Currently the terminal is one of the busiest rail locations for police
service. This would be greatly affected by reduced parking and increased foot
and vehicular traffic.



ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

1021 North Grand Avenue East, P.O. Box 19276, Springfield, Hllinois 62794-9276 e (217) 782-2829
James R. Thompson Center, 100 West Randolph, Suite 11-300, Chicago, IL 60601 # (312) 814-6026

PAT QUINN, GOVERNOR DouGLAs P. Scott, DIRECTOR

217-782-0547

September 28, 2009

Mr. John Paquet

Vice President

Planning and Development
Chicago Transit Authority
567 West Lake Street
Chicago, IL 60661-1498

Dear Mr. Paquet:

We have reviewed the information concerning an Environmental Impact Statement project
for the proposed Red Line Extension to serve the South Suburban residents. This project also
includes improvements to the 95™ Street Station terminal.

The Agency has no objections to the project; however a construction site activity stormwater
NPDES permit will be required from the Division of Water Pollution Control. Also, please
contact The U. S. Army Corps of Engineers for any permit requirements if there arc any stream
crossings that require dredge and fill activities in the waterway.

If you have need for an Environmental Review in the future, please submit your information to:
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency, Deputy Director’s Office/MC #1,
PO Box 19276, Springfield, Illinois 62794-9276, ATTN: DiAnne Schuerman

Sincerely,
\M
sa Bonnett
Acting Deputy Director
Rockford e 4302 N. Main St., Rockford, IL 61103 e (815) 987-7760 Des Plaines » 9511 W. Harrison St.,, Des Plaines, IL 60016 ® (847) 294-4000
Elgin ® 595 S State, Elgin, IL 60123 » (847) 608-3131 Peoria ® 5415 N. University St, Peoria, IL 61614 {309) 693-5463
Bureau of Land — Peoria ® 7620 N. University St,, Peoria, IL 61614 e (309) 693-5462 Champaign ¢ 2125 S. First St, Champaign, IL 61820  (217) 278-5800
Collinsville @ 2009 Mall Street, Collinsville, IL 62234 e {618) 346-5120 Marion 2309 W. Main St., Suite 116, Marion, IL 62959  (618) 993-7200

Printed on Recycled Paper



Cheever, Kim

From: Red Extension [redextension@transitchicago.com]
Sent:  Monday, October 12, 2009 4:35 PM

To: Peters, Melissa

Cc: Kornblatt, Helene B.

Subject: FW: lllinois State Police concerns

From: Anthony_Lupo@isp.state.il.us [Anthony_Iupo@isp.state.il.us]
Sent: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 11:14 AM

To: Red Extension; Yellow Extension; Orange Extension

Cc: mark.harmon @chicagopolice.org

Subject: Illinois State Police concerns

As we discussed in the Scoping meeting on September 23, 2009. Below
is details a few concerns we had and would like them looked at during the
preliminary phase:

FIRST RESPONDERS

Will the construction area be easily accessible for First Responders
to respond to any type of emergency? With the tracks being elevated, will
there be an easy on/off for personnel?

SECURITY

If the Contractor desires additional police officer services of
Illinois State Police (ISP), District Chicago, for enforcement, traffic
control, and/or security, ISP personnel will, as available, provide police
services on a hireback basis. During this time, ISP officers will provide
a visible State Police presence, provide general police services and take
enforcement action as appropriate in and around the site of the program.
We will govern all areas on the expressways or on state owned property. To
secure the above, the Contractor would have to sign a binding contract
detailing all the specifics with the State of Illinois.

If you should have any questions or need additional information,
please do not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully,

Lieutenant Tony Lupo
District Chicago
Administrative Command
Office 847 294 4655

Fax 847 294 4440

Cell 708 932 9347

10/14/2009
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From: Red Extension [redextension @transitchicago.com]
Sent:  Thursday, October 29, 2009 8:35 AM
To: Peters, Melissa
Cc: Kornblatt, Helene B.
Subject: FW: Red line EIS scoping comments

From: David Tomzik [David.Tomzik@Pacebus.com]
Sent: Tuesday, October 27, 2009 9:12 AM

To: Red Extension

Subject: Red line EIS scoping comments

Pace scoping comments regarding CTA Red Line Extension Environmental Impact Statement

Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment on the scoping of the Environmental Impact Statement for the Red Line
extension. Below are comments regarding the proposed project alternatives and potential environmental impacts relating to the

proposed extension between 95 Street Station and 130" Street.

Pace supports the rail extension of the Red Line from the current terminus at 95 Street Station to 130" Street

In compliance with the lllinois Auditor General's recommendation to reduce CTA & Pace overlapping service and
provide greater suburban market coverage area, Pace intends to restructure various south suburban routes operating
on Halsted and King Drive which now serve the Red Line 95" Street Station. Additional planning development and
review would be required to determine the most optimal station(s) to serve on either alignment.

» Arterial roadway access to/from the proposed station(s) served by connecting bus services will require further review
including issues such as railroad grade crossings, street parking, and intersection improvements to accommodate bus

movements.

¢ Pace requests participation in the planning development and design of the proposed station facilities served by both
fixed route and Regional ADA Paratransit services. Design should include sufficient bays to accommodate Pace and
CTA bus routes, Regional ADA Paratransit, operator facilities, passenger information as well as bus priority access such
as Transit Signal Priority or bus activated signals to allow buses to enter/exit the terminal with minimal congestion.

We look forward to participating in this regional planning process.

David Tomzik

Manager, Long Range Planning
Pace Suburban Bus Service
550 W. Algonquin Road
Arlington Heights, IL 60005
847 228-2463

fax 847 228-2330

david.tomzik @ pacebus.com

11/9/2009



Protecting Our Water Environment BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
Terrence J. O’Brien
President
Kathleen Therese Meany
Vice President
Gloria Alitto Majewski
Chairman of Finance
Frank Avila
PR - —~— ey S—— Patricia Horton
Barbara J. McGowan
Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of Greater Chicago Cy:thias:n. Santos
Debra Shore
100 EAST ERIE STREET CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60611-3154 312-751-5600 Mariyana T. Spyropoulos

Joseph P. Sobanski, P.E.
Director of Engineering

312-751:7905 FAX 312-751-5681

October 14, 2009

Mr. Jeffrey Busby

General Manager, Strategic Planning
Chicago Transit Authority

P.O. Box 7602

Chicago, IL. 60680-7602

Dear Mr. Busby:
Subject: Environmental Impact Statement Scoping for the CTA Red Line Extension

Reference is made to your interagency scoping meeting on September 24, 2009, concerning the
subject matter. The Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of Greater Chicago (District) has
the following comments for the scoping process:

e Aerial photos of the Locally Preferred Alternative shown at the meeting indicate the
proposed alignment running along the Union Pacific Railroad (UPRR) at grade adjacent
to District property. The District requires access between the Calumet Water
Reclamation Plant to the west of Cottage Grove Avenue and its facilities to the east of
Cottage Grove Avenue. District access between the two facilities will have to be
modified or reconstructed as part of the project.

e The proposed alternative for the station at the end of the line south of 130™ Street is
adjacent to District property between 130" Street and 130™ Avenue and west of the
station. Depending on the location of parking, etc., a request to lease or acquire District
property may be required.

e The location for the proposed CTA station north of 130™ Street is entirely on District
property, some of which may be considered wetland. Also, it appears that the rerouted
Cottage Grove Avenue utilizes the District road within the plant boundaries. The District
understands that the draft plans are preliminary, but we will have to do a complete
evaluation as plans are further developed to determine potential impact on the District.
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e We recommend an odor study be conducted early in the environmental review process for
impacts on the proposed CTA facilities. The area of greatest concern is the final CTA
station along 130™ Street, which is directly adjacent to the Calumet Water Reclamation
Plant.

e The proposed alignment crosses the District’s 17°6”x14°0” Calumet Intercepting Sewer 6
just east of Indiana Avenue. Attached are Sheets 1 and 5 of this contract. This
intercepting sewer should be placed on all future Red Line Extension plans.

Questions may be referred to Joe Schuessler, 312-751-3236.

Very truly yours,

Joseph P. Sobanski
Director of Engineering

WSS:AP:JMS
Attachment
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